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President’s	Message 

SUMMER/FALL – Where did summer go and are we ready for fall? 

So many exciƟng things in our future.  In the world of educaƟon 
(my world) September means back-to-school, shorter days and 
cooler nights, ball games, and parents/grandparents have some 
non-kiddo Ɵme.  For us quilters that means more quilƟng Ɵme – 
YES!  I am always sorry to see summer fade away as I am a sum-
mer person.   

We have a special program coming in October, we have raffle Ɵck-
ets to sell at various venues, we have elecƟon of officers, and nu-
merous classes to take.  I never cease to be amazed at the talent 
within the guild.  As I write this I wonder who our next member 
featured arƟst will be and I know the voƟng will be hard as each 
one is talented and unique.   

I’m sorry if you missed our August meeƟng as it was informaƟve, interesƟng, and gave 
each of us something to think about our bodies and sewing.   

The quilt show is in March and do you know that is next week for people like me that 
need to get in gear.  Time always seems to slip up on many of us.  I can dream the 
dream but I don’t always get everything completed that I want, are you in the same 
boat?  The show is a huge undertaking and I know Dee and her crew are ramping up 
and moving along. Just remember many hands make light work and don’t hesitate to 
volunteer. 

What are you working on?  What new techniques have you learned or are brushing up 
on?  What new skill is in your near future?  Have you finished some UFO’s?  Oh, so 
many quesƟons.  Enjoy these nice days that we have leŌ and sew, sew, sew. 

Ardith 

Ardith Eakin 

Downtown	Kennewick	to	
host	outdoor	quilt	show 

It’s Ɵme for the 2nd Annual South-
Eastern Washington Inspired Quilt show 
(SEWIQ), sponsored by Discount Vac & 
Sew.  DVS is allying with the South Colum-
bia CreaƟve Arts FesƟval and covering the 
downtown Kennewick area with quilts on 
Saturday, September 24th, 2022, from 
10am-3pm. 

As we emerge from the pandemic, we 
have a chance to get back out and see 
quilts up close and in person. Here’s a 
chance to see some quilts, and to support 
local businesses. 

DVS needs quilts and volunteers. Ginny 
Hildreth visualizes 100 quilts covering 
downtown. If you have a quilt you would 
like to enter into the show, DVS will accept 
quilt entries starƟng September 15th; reg-
istraƟon closes on September 21st. You 
can find the registraƟon form on page 6 of 
this newsleƩer.  

During the show, be sure to vote for 
your favorite Scrap Bag challenge quilt.  

If you would like to volunteer for setup, 
security, challenge vote counƟng, etc., 
please contact Ginny or Gabe at va-
candsew119@aol.com or 509-586-1680.  

The SOCO CreaƟve Arts FesƟval will also 
have outdoor dining, retail, and entertain-
ment.  Look for local vendors, a wood-
working street sale, mural painƟng, live 
music, and much more on Kennewick Ave 
from Dayton St to Washington St. 

For more informaƟon about the fesƟval,  
visit the SOCO CreaƟve Arts FesƟval web-
site at  

www.historickennewick.org/
sococreaƟveartsfesƟval 

See you there! 

Rafϐle	ticket	sellers	needed	at	September	events 

Volunteers are needed to set up our booth and take it down at the upcoming Tum-
bleweeds Music FesƟval in Howard Amon Park on September 4 and 5. For more in-
formaƟon on the show, visit www.tumbleweedfest.com 

Ticket sellers are also needed on September 24 at the 
Guild table at SEWIQ in downtown Kennewick. 

To volunteer at either event, contact Nancy Graves. 

P.S.:  Be thinking about volunteering for a shiŌ at up-
coming Christmas bazaars and at the Sportsmen Show 
January 27-29, 2023. January. 
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WHO DO I CONTACT? 

tcquilters@gmail.com 

 Communications Dianne Cramer 
 Website Nancy Graves 
 Facebook Dianne Cramer 
 Facebook Ginny Hildreth 
 Newsletter Karen Michaels 
 Community Service Cyndy Underwood 
 Education Linda Weir 
 Workshops Linda Weir 
 Library Cheryl Garrison 
 Quilt Show Chair Dee Liegy 
 Show Co-chair Renee Grabiec 
 Member Services Kate Giever 
 Retreats Ginny Coffman 
 Friendship Groups Carol Capelle 
 Sunshine Sandy Moroney 

An Introduction 

I am pleased to announce that I am tak-
ing over newsletter duties. It will be dif-
ϐicult to meet the high standards set by 
Carol O’Callaghan, but I’ll do my best!
Carol has done an outstanding job bring-
ing us timely news, features, and photos 
these last 7 years.  

Please bear with me during this transi-
tion. Please send corrections, ideas, pho-
tos, feedback, etc., to Karen Michaels at 
pkmichae@gmail.com or text me at 510-
688-1762. I look forward to serving you! 
   

  — Karen Michaels 

BRIEFS 

Rafϐle	Tickets	Available 
Raffle Ɵckets for the 2023 quilt are 

available to purchase—or pick up a bun-
dle of 20 to sell to friends, coworkers, 
and family.  Purchase or pick up your 
Ɵckets at any guild meeƟng or keep a 
lookout for when and where the quilt 
will be displayed around the Tri-CiƟes. 

Elections 
ElecƟon of the Member Featured 

ArƟst for the 2023 Quilt Show will take 
place at the September meeƟngs. Come 
see the glorious works by Linda Weir, 
and Louise Peterson, then vote in per-
son. (Ginny Coffman had to step down 
due to Ɵme commitment conflicts.) 

ElecƟons of officers will take place in 
October. Ballots can be cast in person at 
the October meeƟngs, or the Bylaws 
permit mail-in votes (TCQG, PO Box 215, 
Richland, WA  99352) by Oct 31. See 
page 8 for more informaƟon. 

TCQG	needs	an	IT	Techie 
 Do you or one of 

your children or grand-
children have comput-
er skills the guild can 
put to use? Contact the 
Board if you want to 
volunteer. 

Skill	Builders	resumes 
The new tradiƟon of conƟnuing edu-

caƟon for quilters conƟnues on the 2nd 
Saturdays at White Bluffs Quilt Museum 

from 10am-4pm. On September 10, 
drop in for demonstraƟons on English 
Paper Piecing.  October 8 will be de-
mons on sewing  Y-seams.  $5 at the 
door. 

Interleave	Class 
The third and final Interleave class 

(quilt-as-you-go with 1” strips) will be 
taught at the White Bluffs Quilt Muse-
um, 294 TorbeƩ St., Richland, from 1-4 
pm on Wednesday, October 12th.  Just 2 
spots are leŌ so register before Septem-
ber 15th to reserve a spot.  Contact Ka-
ren Brun 
at kmbrun@gmail.com.  Advance pay-
ment of $10 is preferred.  

Paradox	class 
Linda Weir is willing to teach the 

Paradox quilƟng with rulers class again. 
Interested folks should contact her at 
630-370-9876 or l.weir@icloud.com. 

Once she knows who is interested, 
she will work with you to set a date that 
works for the group. 

Kathy	McNeil 
...is coming in October. Prepare to be 

wowed at the meeƟngs! And there’s sƟll 
room in her Apliquick class on October 
18. See page 7 for registraƟon form. 
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2023 Quilt Show Challenge 

— ILLUSION QUILTS — 

The 2023 Quilt Show challenge has been 
announced! Entries for the challenge must 
reflect an ®½½çÝ®ÊÄ. Examples include: 

¨ A 3D effect created by the use 
of color, value, or shape (e.g. 
tumbling blocks). 

¨ Transparency:  use color and value 
to create the illusion that one fabric 
is showing through another fabric 
overlapping it. 

¨ Piecing that gives the impression 
of movement, hidden images, 
flashing and vibraƟon, paƩerns, 
or alternaƟvely, of swelling or 
warping. 

¨ An opƟcal illusion (e.g. an Esch-
er drawing). 

Any shape, any fabric, any embellish-
ment is allowed, but all entries must 
reflect the theme of ®½½çÝ®ÊÄ. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

There is no minimum size. Maximum 
circumference is 180 inches. All entries 
must be 3 layers (held together by 
quilƟng or tying) and have finished 
edges. 

 
 

 

 

 

Entries are due by March 1, 2023. Drop 
off locaƟons TBA later. 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember to keep your project a secret 
- voƟng will be held at the March 2023 
meeƟng. Winners will be announced at 
the quilt show. Have fun! 

Susan	Smith,	Guest	Featured	Artist	2023 
Susan grew up in northern BC, Canada, in a community 

reminiscent of the pioneer days with no electricity or indoor 
plumbing. In those cold winters, sleeping under a hand-
made quilt with wool baƫng from the family sheep was the 
ulƟmate luxury.  Those hard-working close knit days shaped 
her faith and family, which remain the source of joy in her life 
today. 

Susan grew up making garments and quilts alongside her 
mother. She used all the tradiƟonal quilƟng methods - trac-
ing templates with a ballpoint pen, cuƫng with scissors, and 
quilƟng on a room-size frame. She branched out into a rotary 
cuƩer, but made very few quilts unƟl her children were well 
into high school. By that point she had inherited all her mom's scraps, and found she 
loved using mixed fabrics for a scrappy feel, but increasingly was drawn to more con-
temporary seƫngs that offer plenty of room for playing with shapes and designs.  

In early 2015, a friend invited Susan to play on her longarm quilƟng machine for 
an aŌernoon. Just a few hours in, she absolutely knew this was the dream job for 
her. She purchased a used longarm, named her Lucy, and never looked back. She's 
quilted over 1100 projects to date, and freehand edge-to-edge work is her favorite. 
These days she teaches the art of freehand quilƟng through online courses and 
memberships, plus has a podcast (Measure Twice, Cut Once), all about craŌers and 
their journeys. 

For further info and photos of her beauƟful work, visit her website: 

  www.sƟtchedbysusan.com 

2023 Quilt Show News 
Quilt	Show	News 

Are you geƫng ready to "Take Flight 
"? I'm hoping you're creaƟng a quilt 
about anything that flies; think birds, 
bugs, balloons, planes, kites, or whatev-
er else comes to mind. Our commiƩee 
chairs are ready and gearing up for the 
show. Don't forget to sign up to volun-
teer when it's Ɵme.  

 

Special thanks to Renee Grabiec for 
volunteering to be this year’s Co-chair! 

And the next quilt show meeƟng will 
be on Sunday, Oct 9, 1:30pm, at White 
Bluffs. 

 Dee 

Pot	holders	are	back! 

For many years, pot holders have 
been a fund raiser for every quilt show, 
and we are conƟnuing the tradiƟon for 
Quilt Show 2023.  They are sold and 
priced as a pair, so please make pairs to 
donate for the good cause.  A pair 
doesn't have to be 2 idenƟcal pot hold-
ers; oŌen they are more interesƟng 
when they look similar but not exactly 
alike.  Please use a layer of Insul-Bright 
and one or two layers of baƫng.  This is 
a great way to use up scraps of fabric & 
baƫng.  Size should be 9 inches or 
less.  Potholders are not to be used in 

microwave ovens since both Insul-Bright 
and many baƫngs contain polyester. 

Terese PraƩ is contact for the pro-
ject. She will have squares of Insul-Bright 
at Guild meeƟngs and at many meeƟngs 
at White Bluffs, or call at 509-591-1973.   

In the past, squares and a 
roll of Insul-Bright were 
taken home, but haven't 
been returned.  If you 
locate any squares 
among your stash, we'd 
appreciate you returning them or mak-
ing up a pair of potholders!  Thanks for 
your help! 
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The	Round	Tuit	Donations	Guide 

The Round Tuit fundraiser, formerly known as the Silent 
AucƟon, is up and running for the 2023 Quilt Show. Co-chairs 
Elaine Brouillard and Cheryl Garrison are happy to announce 
the guidelines for this show fundraiser.  The following quilt, 

sewing, beading, and kniƫng donaƟons 
will be accepted:  Books, tools, fabric (all 
types and all sizes from scraps to yardage), 
yarn, thread, baƫng, rulers, UFO’s, panels, 
lace, bias tape, buƩons, sewing machines 
that work, anƟque sewing machines, sew-
ing furniture, and containers.  

 

Items not accepted are:  magazines, looms, spindles, 
quilƟng frames, and modern sewing machines that don’t work. 

Items may be brought to the morning and evening 
meeƟngs.  Please thank Judy Gelhaus and Carol Capelle for 
donaƟng their extra garage space to hold these treasures.  
There will be two sorƟng and pricing parƟes in the month be-
fore the show, one in Pasco and the other in Richland.  These 
Ɵmes will be announced closer to the show date, and the slots 
will be on the volunteer list.   

It's Ɵme to edit your stash and bring joy to other quilters!  
And that joy you can buy at the Round Tuit sale.  

Icymi:		another	quilt	story	full	of	serendipity	… from the August show & tell  

Last spring, Geneva Carroll complained to Dana Pearson that she was in a creaƟve slump.  Dana’s recommendaƟon:  “You’ve got a 
can of green beans in your pantry, right?  It’s for those emergencies when you can’t think what to make for dinner; you just throw 
together a green bean casserole! That’s what your stash is for:  just get out some fabric and start sewing.” 

So Geneva did.  She had two sets of charm squares she cut up and made a half-size version of Bonnie Hunter’s Scrappy Trip Around 
the World.  Then she bordered it with fabric she dyed at Jo’s Dye Pot Studio (which is always full of happy reminiscence). 

In search of a back, she found a print based on old recipe cards wriƩen in a variety of spidery scripts, complete with gravy stains.  
We’ve all got them.  Geneva’s are from her MIL.  So her label says “Green Bean Casserole … In memory of Ruth Carroll” and Gene-
va’s got her groove back.    

Geneva Carroll’s Green Bean Casserole 

 

Back of Geneva’s quilt 
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Every June, when we have caught our breath and recov-
ered from the current quilt show, the cogs and wheels start 
turning for the following year.  Another raffle quilt has its de-
but, and Ɵcket sales begin.  The quilt and the Ɵckets and the 
selling are part of a cycle that runs in counterpoint to the quilt 
show.  In fact, autumn is the ideal Ɵme to start thinking about 
the quilt that will debut in June 2023 and go home with its 
winner in March 2024. 

The current quilt, Sew Many Strips, was the product of 
panic:  covid had cancelled our 2020 show, so the 2020 raffle 
segued into 2021.  But no one had even menƟoned a quilt for 
2022.  So the president made an execuƟve decision:  the Board 
approved APQ’s homey, old-Ɵme paƩern, and we would 
crowd-source fabric, collecƟng at the Community Service-
sponsored tailgates.  When the lockdowns were eased, we 
could get together to sew.  (See The Quilter’s Press Nov/Dec 
2020, page 10). 

On schedule, the markeƟng team took over – prinƟng Ɵck-
ets, lining up venues and volunteers, and managing the logis-
Ɵcs. 

Now that the pandemic has become endemic, the raffle 
cycle can return to normal:  an individual or a group can pro-
pose a quilt.  Cheryl Garrison, Mark Palmer, and Sue White 

have all contributed solo efforts; friendship groups like Make It 
Modern, the Bee at White Bluffs, Scrap Happens and Sew 
ScaƩered SƟtchers and at least one ad hoc raffle quilt crew 
have also been responsible for designing and piecing.  Fabric is 
someƟmes giŌed, someƟmes purchased by the Guild (but we 
like to minimize our iniƟal investment so as to maximize re-
turns).  Usually, a Guild long-armer offers quilƟng at a reduced 
rate.   

On rare occasions, the creaƟng group takes on the mar-
keƟng and bookkeeping chores as well. 

Some of our migrant members, who have experience in 
different guilds, refer to the raffle quilt as an “opportunity” 
quilt; the “opportunity” label is a great reminder of why we 
create an annual quilt and peddle it around the community.  It 
IS a chance to increase our coffers (we are legally permiƩed to 
raise $5,000 with a raffle), but more importantly, it makes an 
occasion to mingle with people who might not look or think 
like we do and share our craŌ, our art, and our organizaƟon. 

If you’re contemplaƟng a raffle proposal, you should obtain 
Board approval before February 2023.   If you are feeling en-
trepreneurial, there are experienced advisers and a notebook 
full of their accumulated wisdom. 

Many	Moving	Parts	Maintain	TCQG	Rafϐle	Quilt	Tradition 

2020 Raffle Quilt 

Modern Metamorphosis 2022 Raffle Quilt 

Serendipity 

 

2023 Raffle Quilt 

Sew Many Strips 



SEWIQ 
South-Eastern Washington Inspired Quilt Festival  Discount Vac and Sew 

119 W 1st Ave  
Kennewick, WA 99336 

509-586-1680 
Calling all Quilters! 
 
Mark your calendars for Saturday, September 24th! We at Discount Vac and Sew are happy to announce that 
we are putting on the Second Annual Quilt Festival in Downtown Kennewick! The South-Eastern Washington 
Inspired Quilt Festival, or SEW IQ, will be held in Historic Downtown Kennewick on Saturday, September 24th, 
2022 from 10 am to 3 pm! 

 

Please drop quilts off at Discount Vac and Sew between September 15th and 21st. A Claim Slip will be provided 
at drop off. Quilt Pick-up will be at Discount Vac and Sew between September 27th and September 30th. The 
provided Claim Slip will be required to pick up quilt.  

ABSOLUTELY NO PICK-UPS OF QUILTS THE DAY OF THE SHOW. 

 

South-Eastern Washington Inspired Quilt Festival (SEWIQ) Quilt Entry Form 

Quilter’s Name:             
 
Phone:              
 
Address:             
 
Quilt Size:    X    Quilt Name:     _____________ 
 
Pieced By:      Quilted By:       

 
*For Sale: Yes  No   Price:__________ 
 
Type of Quilting (Hand, Machine, etc):          
 
Your Quilt Story : Please attach a typed paragraph or two! We will pin it to your quilt! 
 
SEWIQ setup begins at 7am, event begins at 10am. Quilts will only appear in the show if the provided form is 
filled out and returned. This form must be filled out and returned to Discount Vac and Sew with Quilt at drop-
off. Unfinished quilts will not be permitted to enter. Discount Vac and Sew will require a signed release of liability 
for each quilt entered. Discount Vac and Sew will be providing volunteers to walk the show as security.   
 
*Event Host receives a 20% commission on all quilt sales. This helps us provide future shows! 

 I understand that volunteer staff will act as event security, but that there is an inherent risk with 
participation. I will not hold SEWIQ 2022 or Discount Vac and Sew responsible for any damage or loss. 

 

Signature: ___________________________________________________________ Date: _____________________ 
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Kathy McNeil Full-Day Workshop: 

Great Blues 
 

Make a beautiful heron using the easy Apliquick method of turned 
edges. Your elegant bird will be made as a free object, ready to 
place on the background scene or use as a focal block of your 
new quilt. A supply list will be sent to registrants. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Date: Tuesday, October 18, 2022 
Time: 9:00AM to 3:00PM 
Location: White Bluffs Quilt Museum 
Cost: $65.00 
NOTE: Required for class: $13.95 pattern fee and Apliquick tools.. Bring your own Apliquick 
tools or purchase from Kathy in class. Basic Apliquick tool kit includes 2 Apliquick turning 
rods, 1 yard of Apliquick interfacing, glue pen with one refill: $59.00 

 
Questions?? Contact Cheryl Garrison at (616) 813-6520 or clock902@aol.com 

 
Sign up online at https://tcquilters.org/learn-with-us/register.html OR fill out the form below. 

 

Kathy McNeil Workshop – Great Blues 
Full-day workshop on Tuesday, October 18, 9:00AM to 3:00PM 
Cost: 

 
Name:  

 

Phone:   
 

Email:   
 

Street address:   
 

City:   State   ZIP   
 

Mail registration form along with check for $65 (payable to TCQG) to: 
 

TCQG Treasurer 
PO Box 215 
Richland WA 99352 

WORKSHOP 
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Pantone	Color	of	the	Year	2022 
In case you missed the news, Pantone released its Color of the Year 2022:  PANTONE 17-3938 Very Peri , a beauƟful deep periwin-
kle blue to spur our creaƟve juices.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stretch your creaƟve muscles and make up a quilt or two using the color! For more informaƟon, check out www.pantone.com/
color-of-the-year-2022. 

Volunteer	Opportunity 
The Children’s Reading FoundaƟon of the Mid Columbia is 

dedicated to giving children a solid literacy foundaƟon. This fall, 
the FoundaƟon is able to have more of a volunteer presence 
with their program in 9 elementary schools in Kennewick. They 
offer 1:1 tutoring twice a week for students who are not on 
grade level and need more support. The FoundaƟon trains and 
has a dedicated Site Coordinator at each locaƟon.  

For more informaƟon, contact 
Erin Lee, EducaƟonal Program Director 
o 509-222-5035 m 702-812-4619 
erin@read20minutes.com 
www.read20minutes.com 
www.ReadyforKindergarten.org/Kennewick 

In other news... 
Upcoming	Quilt	Shows 

Sea Pal Quilters of Ocean Shores WA 
Whale of a Quilt Show 

September 16-18, 2022 
Ocean Shores ConvenƟon Center 

Fri, Sat 10-5     Sun 10-3 
www.seapalquilters.org 

seapalquilters@gmail.com 
 

Walla Walla Valley Quilt FesƟval 
21st Annual Quilt Show 
September 16-17, 2022 

Fri-Sat 10-5 
Featured Quilter:  Heather Black 

Walla Walla Fairgrounds 
363 Orchard Street, Walla Walla, WA 

www.wallawallaquilƞesƟval.org 
info@wallawallaquilƞesƟval.org 

 
South-Eastern Washington Inspired Quilt Show 

2nd annual show 
Sponsored by Discount Vac & Sew 

September 24, 2022 10-4 
Downtown Kennewick 

vacandsew119@aol.com 
509-586-1680 

 
Washington State Quilters 

WSQ 2022 Quilt Show 
October 14-16, 2022 

Featured Quilter:  Cheryl Clossin 
Spokane County Fair & Expo Center 

404 N Havana St 
Spokane, Washington 99202 

wsqspokane.org/quilt-show 
 

Community	Service	News 
We have given out 188 quilts through the month of Au-

gust.  We also have had a ban-
ner couple of years of quilt 
tops being turned in.  There is 
a big back log of quilt tops 
that have backs and just need 
baƫng to be quilted.  So we 
have come up with an incen-
Ɵve to get caught up with the 
back log.  It is very simple. 
Members who have quilted 
community service quilts that 
are turned in during the 
months of September, Octo-
ber, and November will get 
their names in a drawing.  The 
more you quilt in those 
months, the more chances 
you get!  There will be a prize 
that is yet to be decided.  If 
this incenƟve works, we will 
keep doing it unƟl there is no 
longer a back log.  

Linda Weir and the 
Community Service back log 
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TCQG’s	Quilt	Shows	are	BACK! 
We put on a wonderful show aŌer the 2020 and 2021 cancellaƟons due to Covid.  We remembered the whole planning, publiciz-
ing, hanging, looking, shopping, voƟng, returning rouƟne!  The public was eager to parƟcipate – proven by the swarm of guests 
awaiƟng opening on Friday morning.  

Lots of volunteers put in many hours to make the show a great success.  Special appreciaƟon is due for Geneva Carroll, who, as co-
chair in 2020, bolstered Candy Crandall as she was forced to cancel Focus on the Stars, then, as chair in 2021, called off the first 
ediƟon of Magic of the Stars.  

In honor of the show that fell vicƟm to Covid, 23 quilts from Focus on the Stars were included in the theme category; the Magic of 
Color garnered 41 entries; members made 28 quilts for the Black and White Challenge; and there were 31 red and white quilts to 
celebrate the Guild’s 40th Birthday.  

Finances were rocky and complicated for two years due to refunds and payment rollovers, and lack of income (the show is our ma-
jor fundraiser).  The Magic of Color ended impressively in the black.  Gross income during show days helped pay expenses, chiefly 
the $18,027 bill for the Three Rivers ConvenƟon Center. Net profit was in the neighborhood of $6,500. 

 
 

Co-chair Dee Liegey got a good learning experience, and her Take Flight show is rolling down the runway.  Renee Grabiec has vol-
unteered to be her co-pilot.  We can’t wait to see everyone again in 2023. 

Admissions $15,054 

Membership $740 

Raffle Quilt $863 

Round Tuit Room $11,257 

Nominations	for	2023	Ofϐicers 
Want to hold an office on the Guild’s Board of Directors?  Now is the Ɵme to throw your hat in the ring and to make the commit-
ment for one year.  The nominees will be presented at the September membership meeƟngs with the elecƟons taking place at the 
October meeƟngs.  The following elected posiƟon are available: President, Secretary, Treasurer, AM Vice President, and PM Vice 
President.  

President - Presides over board meeƟngs, oversees guild’s business and affairs. 
AM, PM Vice Presidents - Presides over members meeƟngs, aƩends board meeƟngs. 
Secretary - Takes board meeƟng minutes, sends out noƟces of board meeƟngs. 
Treasurer - Keeps guild’s financial records, makes deposits and pays expenses. 

If you are interested in running for an office please contact Ginny Coffman, ginnycoff@gmail.com or Dianne 
Cramer, deekwlt@aol.com. 

Take in the third exhibit of the year, Quilts from Another Angle.  
Sign up for correlaƟng classes –pickle dish (Eddie Walker will be 
back!), improv triangles, sƟtch & flip corners, crumb quilƟng, 
and more.  Times sƟll to be determined. 

Meet your small group or teach a class on Fridays or Saturdays 
in the newly “remodeled” classroom (the bright room on the 
north side).  With this addiƟonal work space, the Museum can 
welcome tourists and guests to the exhibit in the gallery AND let 
them look at quilters in acƟon.  Policy requires that members of 
groups that meet at the Museum be members of the Museum 
($25/year); also that regularly scheduled meeƟngs may have to 
give up their Ɵme slot for educaƟonal programming. 

Visit the library, drop off Round Tuit donaƟons, shop, or come 

with quilƟng quesƟons during newly-added open hours – Mon-
day, Tuesday, Thursday from 10 to noon.  Regular groups meet 
at those Ɵmes, and their conveners have been trained in the 
relevant procedures. 

Teach a class!  Cheryl Garrison is our educaƟon chair.  Float your 
proposal; she’ll ask for a syllabus, supply list, and sample, and 
she will help you book a Ɵme, fill out a class registraƟon form, 
and figure a fee.  The Board recently approved a change in its 
charges:  the Museum will collect 25% of revenue from stu-
dents; teachers take home 75%.  In exchange, the Museum will 
register students and take pre-paid/nonrefundable payments.  If 
Ɵme permits, it will adverƟse in the Guild and Museum news-
leƩers.  

White	Bluffs	Quilt	Museum	Offers	Autumn	Opportunities 



Membership Application/Renewal Form 
Membership Year: January 1 –December 31 

New Members $25 all year • Renewals $25 ($30 after Dec 31) 
 
 

 
Name Birthday (Month & Day only) 

Street Address 

City State Zip 

Phone Email (Guild Use Only) 

Snowbird Address: 
Start and End Dates: 

New Member Membership Renewal 
Electronic Newsletter ( Y / N ) (By selecting yes, you save the Guild on printing and postage costs – thank you!) 

Signature Date 

 

 

The Tri-City Quilters’ Guild is a nonprofit organization for educational purposes within the meaning of Section 501c(3) of the 
Internal Revenue Code. Members are encouraged to serve actively on at least one committee each year and to participate in the 

annual quilt raffle and quilt show. Below, please check any activity in which you are willing to participate. 

As a member, I would like to: 
  1.  Help in any way I can. Please let me know what is needed. 
  2. Chair or co-chair a TCQG committee. (Examples: raffle quilt, workshops, retreat, publicity, membership, quilt 

show, etc. 
  3. Chair or co-chair a Quilt Show committee. (Examples: door prizes, Hoffman Challenge, Merchant 

Mall, “Round To-It Room,” set-up, take-down, etc.) 
  4. Work during the quilt show. 
  5.  Sell raffle quilt tickets. 
  6.  Serve as TCQG officer. 
  7.  Teach a half-day or full-day class (please specify)   
  8.  Give a program at a TCQG meeting (please specify)   
  9. Other (please specify)   

 

Dues are payable to TCQG. Please mail this form along with payment* to 
TCQG, c/o Treasurer, PO Box 215, Richland WA 99352 

 
FOR GUILD USE ONLY 

Dues Received $    Receipt #   Check #    

Received by       

Card Delivered New Member Packet 11-08-21 

 
* Would you like to include a 

 
 

to your dues. — Thank you! 
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¨ Quilter’s Press: published six times/year by the Tri-City Quilters’ 
Guild 

¨ FOR PAID ADS: Send payment to Tri-City Quilters’ Guild Treasurer 
at PO Box 215, Richland, WA 99352 

¨ Subscription: (6 issues/year) $10.50 per calendar year, or included 
in the annual membership dues. 

¨ Send to Editor (in writing): your comments, information, articles, 
announcements. Future events for all quilt groups published free of 
charge. Editor: Karen Michaels 510-688-1762 pkmichae@gmail.com 

¨ Advertisements: TCQG members receive one free personal adver-
tisement (business card size) per year. Business Advertisements: 
quilt-related shops, fabric shops, and persons who operate a home-
based quilt related business. Rates are listed at right. Display ads 
need not be camera ready. 

¨ Deadline for Newsletter Advertisement: 20th of each even month. 

Quilters’ Press Advertising Rates Per Issue 

Business Card  $10 non-members — $5 for members 

Classified $1 per line - $5 minimum (same for members) 

Quarter Page $20 non members — $10 for members 

Half Page $40 non-members — $20 for members 

Full Page $80 non-members — $40 for members 

TCQG members may place one free business card size ad per year 

PrinƟng & AdverƟsing InformaƟon for Quilters’ Press 

Project	Linus	Mystery	Theme	Announced 

Project Linus makes quilts and afghans for children, ages 0-18, in our area who are going through a traumaƟc Ɵme in their 
lives. We deliver approximately 200 blankets a month to various agencies in our area. 

Every September Project Linus headquarters puts out a Mystery Quilt fundraiser to help the chapters raise money for sup-
plies. This year’s theme is “Bon AppeƟt with Ash!” 

The REGISTRATION LINK will be available on our website: 
www.projectlinus.org 

You will receive detailed, downloadable clues and videos which will walk you through the process to create a beauƟful 61” x 
69” quilt. Clues will be revealed each week for 9 weeks beginning Saturday, Sept. 24, 2022, and will stay available unƟl January. 

All levels of quilƟng experƟse (novice to experienced) are welcome! 
COST: $20 donaƟon to Project Linus. PLEASE designate our chapter, TRI-CITIES WASHINGTON, as the recipient of your dona-

Ɵon. 
THANK YOU! 
Please join us on our 
Project Linus Mystery Quilt Facebook Page 

FOR SALE 
Pro SƟtcher bought for a Crown Jewel 3 

Used once 
$4,500.00 

Contact Sherry Linhoff, Fabric 108:  509-948-0382 



P.O. Box 215, Dept. QP 
Richland, WA 99352 
 
Return Service Requested 

SEPTEMBER 
Second Monday Board Meeting 9/12 
6:30 pm 
White Bluffs Quilt Museum 
294 Torbett Street, Richland 
(All members are welcome.) 

 

Third Monday AM Meeting 9/19 
10 am Social Time & Refreshments 
10:30 am Meeting & Program 
Hillspring Church 1153 Gage Blvd, Richland 

 

Third Monday PM Meeting 9/19 
6:30 pm Social Time & Refreshments 
7 pm Meeting & Program 
Hillspring Church 1153 Gage Blvd, Richland  

OCTOBER 
Second Monday Board Meeting 10/10 
6:30 pm 
White Bluffs Quilt Museum 
294 Torbett Street, Richland 
(All members are welcome.) 

 

Third Monday AM Meeting 10/17 
10 am Social Time & Refreshments 
10:30 am Meeting & Program 
Hillspring Church 1153 Gage Blvd, Richland 

 

Third Monday PM Meeting 10/17 
6:30 pm Social Time & Refreshments 
7 pm Meeting & Program 
Hillspring Church 1153 Gage Blvd, Richland  

Birthdays 
 
September 
Jackie Brandt 
Joyce L Burke 
Candace Crandall 
MarƟ Cummings 
Marion Dowell 
Janelle Downs 
Nancy Green 
Patricia Green 
Laura Hubele 
Kathryn Kaser-Nichols 
Elaine M. Kutschkau 
Debbie Logan 
Fay Marlene MarƟn 
Carolyn Monson 
Cindy Moon 
PaƩy Morehouse 
Sandra Moroney 
Terese PraƩ 
Reba Rees 
Trista Self 
Pauline Sheldon 
Darlene Smith 
Sally Smith 
Suzie Stacey 
Terri Stephens 
Cheryl Sunderland 
Alta Thomas 
Judy UrruƟa 
 

October 
Juanita Alvarez 
Ceona Chitwood 
Ardith Eakin 
KrisƟ Ruth Ellis 
Judy Fecht 
Ethel Ferger 
Barbara Furlong 
Cheryl Heinemeyer 
Michelle Humphreys 
Cathy Jackson 
LaVerne Johnson 
Robin Moore 
AnneƩe Mullen 
Dianne Najarian 
Jeannine Ossman 
Leslie Peterson 
LyneƩe Stair 
Kathy Staly 
Linda M. Taylor 
Doreen Thompson 
Deb Thurston 
Linda Weir 
 
 
 
 
 
Please remember to bring 
snacks to  the meeting if it’s 
your birthday month.  
Thank you! 


